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Portland Arca Business Asaoci8tlon 

May 7, 2019 

Dear Mayor Wheeler and Commissioners, 

Our organizations are pleased to come together to express our support for the budget 
recommendations before you that will fund critical economic development programs led 
by Prosper Portland. These programs address the need for greater shared prosperity, 
and more importantly, help address the deep and historic social and economic inequities 
experienced by communities of color in our city. 

As partners and participants in Prosper Portland programs, all our organizations have a 
deep interest in its progress and success. Many of our organizations deliver technical 
assistance programs as partners of the Inclusive Business Resource Network which 
provides culturally responsive pathways and programs for entrepreneurs that are key to 
boosting our long-term economic growth. While some of our organizations and 
entrepreneurs do not benefit directly from these programs, we are all strong proponents 
of an inclusive, economic development strategy that invests in and supports 
underrepresented business owners. 

Data shows that these investments are one of the most promising paths to creating 
economic mobility for all communities --something that's life-changing and inextricably 
tied to improving revenues, reducing health disparities, and improving investment in our 
communities and neighborhoods. 

While we bring our unique perspectives and diverse vantage points to this work, we are 
united in our commitment to ensuring that these programs succeed and dedicated to our 
shared vision of creating equitable economic opportunity for all Portlanders. 

Although the Portland Means Progress (PMP) emerged from the Mayor's Council of 
Economic Advisors, we are hopeful that all our commissioners will see the wisdom and 
promise of this program for the entire community. The program launched its Early 
Adopter phase in March, and our organizations experienced one of the most diverse and 
meaningful gatherings to date for our organizations. As PMP project partners, many of 
our organizations have been deeply invested in forming this initiative so that its design 
and intentions will truly have an impact that's meaningful for our constituents and a 
sustainable resource moving forward. 

We appreciate the Mayor's enthusiasm for PMP and for providing a pathway for the 
private sector to engage in creating a more inclusive and accessible economy. Early 



enthusiasm for the program indicates how critical it will be to sufficiently resource the 
program. If the program is to deliver on its promise, it will be critical for City Council to 
understand and support the funding necessary to maintain and sustain the resources and 
staff now and in the future. 

Our decades of experience in supporting our small business communities have shown us 
that there is no singular solution that works alone and Portland Means Progress, Inclusive 
Business Resource Network, Mercatus, and My People's Market each provide invaluable 
business opportunities, visibility, and access to the entrepreneurs and small businesses 
of our communities. 

These programs provide a continuum of services that lead to success and improved 
outcomes for emerging businesses. We believe each of these programs are so important 
to the momentum we have gained in this work that we request that the City Council 
maintain their funding levels and identify permanent funding sources so that we do not 
have to continually advocate for one-time funding . 

It has been a long journey for us to get to this place of investment and programming. We 
commend Prosper Portland for its commitment to working with us and demonstrating its 
values of authentic inclusion, transparency, and collaboration. With your continued 
support and funding, together we can create a more inclusive and prosperous economy 
for all. 

Sincerely, 

James Parker 
Oregon Native American Chamber 

Ashley Henry 
Business For A Better Portland 

Janice Mason 
Philippine American Chamber of 
Commerce of Oregon 

Gale Castil lo 
Hispanic Metropolitan Chamber 

Evelyn Liu 
Asian Pacific American Chamber of 
Commerce - APACC 

Kristen Gallagher 
XXcelerate 

Annie Laverdure-Weller 
Portland Area Business Association 
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May 7, 2019 

Re: Mayor Wheeler's Proposed Budget 

Dear Mayor Wheeler and Members of the Portland City Council : 

We are submitting this letter on behalf of the Technology Association of Oregon (TAO), the 
force behind the regional tech industry--supporting entrepreneurs, connecting peers and 
decision makers, and helping establish the Northwest as a global hub for innovation. From 
industry recruitment to advocacy to talent development, TAO is strengthening our city and state 
by supporting the technology sector. We know that investing in equity and inclusion initiatives 
and supporting entrepreneurship is key to growing our innovation economy. TAO supports the 
Mayor's proposed budget and applauds the funding allocated to Portland Means Progress. 

Investing in Diversity is an Investment in Innovation 

There are over 77,000 Oregonians working in technology jobs and the majority of them are in 
Portland. Diversity in background, thought and perspective are the key to innovation that 
creates new companies, products and jobs. TAO recognizes the City's efforts to create a more 
diverse and inclusive technology sector. By signing the Tech Town Diversity Pledge and serving 
on the Tech Town Steering Committee, TAO works with 27 other tech companies committed to 
recruiting and retaining a vibrant, diverse workforce. 

As a Portland Means Progress early adopter, TAO identified tech and tech-enabled member 
companies to participate and provided input that helped to shape the program. Portland Means 
Progress offers a framework for TAO to support hundreds of member companies in their 
diversity and inclusion initiatives, making the Mayor's investment critical to the goal of achieving 
equality in tech. 

The technology industry in Oregon has doubled since 2000, and the Greater Portland Metro 
Region has been an engine for that growth . Together, we can double it again over the next 20 
years. To do so we need to continue to foster innovation, attract investment and encourage 
entrepreneurship, all while working to ensure that opportunities in the region 's tech sector are 
broadly accessible and equitably distributed. 

TAO supports the Mayor's proposed budget and appreciates both the one-time and ongoing 
funding for the equity, diversity and inclusion efforts described therein . Thank you for your 
consideration. 
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Sincerely, 
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Warren "Skip" Newberry, TAO President 
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